MINUTES OF MEETING OF JUDICIARY & LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE
September 4th, 2019
KCAB 2"? FLOOR COUNTY BOARD COMMITTEE ROOM

Members Present: Boyd Frederick, Jeff Wamboldt, David Celebre, Monica Yuhas, Zach
Rodriguez, YIG Milica Maricic

Others Present: Chief Deputy Marc Levin. Lt. Horace Staples, Sgt. Ray Merlin, Rick
Dodge

Meeting Called to Order:  6:30 p.m. by Chairman Boyd Frederick
Citizen Comments: 6:30 None

Supervisor Comments: 6:30 Supv. Rodriguez requested a report that would indicate the cost
difference between buying the F150’s vs the Explorers for take home
squads. He would like to have these numbers before the budget
meeting.

Chairman Comments: 6:31 None

Approval of the Minutes from August 7, 2019:
Motion by: Yuhas Seconded by: Rodriguez ~ Approved: unanimously

Resolutions from the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department:
1) Resolution to Approve the Appointment of Rick Dodge to Serve as a Member of the
Kenosha County Local Emergency Planning Committee
Motion by: Wamboldt Seconded by: Celebre Approved: unanimously
6:33 Lt. Staples advised that Mr. Dodge has been a member of this committee for several
years and this reappointment would be for an additional 3-year term. Dodge’s attendance record has
included only 2 excused absences. Mr. Dodge explained that he enjoys being on this committee.

2) FY2019 Law Enforcement Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) Award

Motion by: Rodriguez Seconded by: Yuhas Approved: unanimously

6:36 Chief Deputy Levin explained that the grant is an annual one that is offered to the City
of Kenosha and shared with Kenosha County. The amount of the grant amount is $33,660.00. There
is a 60/40 split, giving the county $13,464.00. This money is awarded for equipment and will be used
to purchase AEDs. Supv. Wamboldt inquired as to why the split was 60/40 and Levin explained that
the city processes all the paperwork. Levin stated that the new AEDs will likely be used in squads.
Chairman Frederick requested to know the number of AEDs this grant would purchase.

Discussion on Training Deputies Receive for Working with Sexual Assault Victims:

6:38 Sgt. Merlin explained that deputies receive scenario-based training at the academy, and
then come back to the department and receive an additional 4 step field training program. Sensitive
Crimes Detectives receive additional specialized training. Merlin provided literature to the
Supervisors describing training for different crimes. He went on to explain that typically specific
deputies are better fit to respond to sensitive crimes, they too receive additional training. Merlin
advised that all cases are different, and each case is handled individually.

Discussion Regarding Date and Time for October 2019 Budget Meeting:
6:47 Chairman Frederick advised that the October Budget meeting would need to be held
during the second week to ensure everyone had time to read over the budget material. He suggested



Tuesday the 8" or Thursday the 10", Supv. Wamboldt advised that he would not be available either
day. Chief Deputy Levin advised that the Sheriff was not available on the 8™, Frederick stated he
will suggest that the 10/10/19 Finance meeting be moved to 7:00 pm. It was decided that the JLEC
Budget meeting will be held on 10/10/19 at 5:00 pm.

Any Other Business Allowed by Law: 7:09 None
Meeting Adjourned: 7:09 on motion by Celebre; seconded by Yuhas.
Respectfully Submitted,
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Michelle Hicks



